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Re: City Council Bill 12-0051 — Rezoning — 1220 South East Avenue

The Department of Housing and Community Development has reviewed City Council Bill 12-0051,
which was introduced for the purpose of changing the zoning for the property known as 1220 South East
Avenue, as outlined in red on the accompanying plat, from the M-2-2 Zoning District to the R-8 Zoning
District.

The bill would allow the subject property to have its zoning use changed from its current M-2-2 light
industrial to the R-8 multi-family residential designation, which is in line with the substantial change in
character in the neighborhood’s shift to being a predominately residential area that occurred over the past
two decades. Additionally, it is the understanding of the Department of Housing and Community
Development that the applicant for this legislation recently purchased this property and intends to
combine it with the adjacent property, 1202 South East Avenue, which the applicant already owns (and
was re-zoned to R-8 in 2011) so as to do new, multi-family residential development on the consolidated
site location, subject to obtaining all appropriate permits and approvals from various departments.

The Department of Housing and Community Development has no objection to the adoption of City
Council Bill 12-0051.
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